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Subject: Karl's Development
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WARNING: If you believe this message may be malicious use the Phish Alert Button to report it or forward the
message to Email.Security@ventura.org.

I’m writing to express my complete lack of support for this project. The area is far more suited to ocean/fish than
themed businesses, and, in my opinion, the proposed project is unlikely to be used by the local community. I
attended a meeting when the project was being discussed, and there was a complete lack of support from all
attendees, but their opinion seems to have been ignored by the decision makers. I received an email asking for letters
of support, but no equivalent email asking for opposing views.

Myra Weatherhead

Oxnard Dunes
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